APPENDIX 3.

From: WV Licensing

Sent: 07 July 2015 16:36

To: Shelley Humphries

Subject: RE: PRE274 PRINCE ALBERT, RAILWAY STREET - TEN 18-19 July
2015 [PROTECT]

Dear Shelley

Police can confirm they have received the above papers from the applicant for a ten
(18th and 19th July).

Police make formal representations to object to this application as the event is
planned to be held in the 'Arena’, an area that is not a generally used by the
premises.

We note that the application is identical to one submitted for the 11th and 12th July
2015. We also note that there is an indication that TEN applications are to be
utilised by the venue from here on in to utilise this area of their venue.

Police at this time insufficient time to plan for this event in order to check details of
door staff, their numbers in relation to patron numbers, and the suggested placement
of the door staff. In addition, to check DJ's to be utilised. Unfortunately having
examined the risk assessment and there is no mention of either.

There is, however, a brief inclusion with the application that refers to 3
extra security and where they will be positioned, this is not in the risk assessment
itself. (We note that this puts the three door staff responsible for 116 patrons each).

Within this inclusion note, we see no details of names of door staff, or SIA badge
numbers to indicate the staff to be used are SIA accredited.

Further the TEN application states this will be a normal 'Paparazzi'
night. However, we have no details of acts/dj's which plan to play at the event in
order to conduct vital checks.

Recently we discussed with the DPS the venue was using acts that we had never
been given details of and therefore the licensing department could not conduct
checks for these acts.

As the venue was subject to a serious incident of crime and disorder as recently as
June 14th and without being furnished these details to check against , Police have
little time available to allow checks to be conducted into this event to ensure public
safety and prevention of crime and disorder.

Police object to this late TEN application.
Licensing Department.
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